# 250th Celebration Meeting March 29, 2016

Members Attending: David Little, Bruno Siniscalchi, Denise Boewe, Melanie Streeter

Absent: Pat Cook, Betty Wasson, Casslyn Cook, Parker Roberts, Jim Hidden

Meeting called to order at 6:05 pm

# News/Announcements:

Bruno and Melanie hung 250<sup>th</sup> banner on the front of the Town Office building along with the "Celebrating our 250<sup>th</sup> year" signs on the Welcome to Tamworth signs.

Commemorative book is coming along nicely. The Commemorative book committee would like to add the mission statement to the book with a couple of revisions. Bruno made motion to accept revisions, Denise seconded. All in favor. Mission statement will be in Commemorative book as revised.

## Minutes/Finance:

Bruno made motion to accept meeting minutes of March 15, 2016 with revisions, Denise seconded. All in favor

#### Finances:

Bruno made motion to accept finance report, Denise seconded. All in favor. No documentation from Selectmen's office for the 250th Committee.

## Memorabilia:

Stickers and Wooden Nickels have been ordered. Melanie will call SignOne for prices on window cling and large self adhesive stickers.

The Mosaic project is turning out incredible. Photos have been shared on the  $\,250^{\rm th}$  Facebook page.

## **Events:**

The Committee is hearing from more groups and organizations regarding possible plans that will take place over the summer months.

David presented information regarding historic records preservation costs.

Meeting adjourned at 7:25 pm.